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COMMUNIQUÉ FROM THE RIO GROUP ON THE SITUATION IN HAITI
(FEBRUARY 25, 2004)

PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL
TO THE
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and has the honor of enclosing herewith a communiqué issued on February 25, 2004, by the Permanent Mechanism for Consultation and Concerted Political Action (Rio Group).

The Permanent Mission of Brazil would be grateful if the General Secretariat would convey the text of the communiqué to the missions and permanent observers to the Organization.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of the opportunity to reiterate to the OAS General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., February 25, 2004
Communiqué of the Rio Group on the Situation in Haiti

The countries of the Rio Group support the activities of the Organization of American States and the Caribbean Community (CARICOM) to find a peaceful resolution to the situation in Haiti, as well as the offer of humanitarian assistance to Haiti by the United Nations.

The countries of the Rio Group urge the parties to endorse the Prior Action Plan proposed by CARICOM, vehemently condemn the acts of violence taking place in Haiti, and express their support for the constitutionally elected president of that country, Jean-Bertrand Aristide.
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